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August 2015 

Worship In August 
 

Sunday, August 2, 2015 

Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Janice Walker Preaching  

No Communion 

 

Sunday, August 9, 2015 

Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Mark 5:21-34 

ñPurposeful Touchò  

 

Sunday, August 16, 2015 

Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 

7:24-30 

ñBut..But Jesusò 

Communion 

 

Sunday, August 23, 2015 

Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Mark 9:14-29 

Powered by prayer  

 

Sunday, August 30, 2015 

Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Youth Sunday 

Communion  

Worship at 9:30 a.m. from June 21 until 

Labor Day. 

 

Nursery Care for infants and toddlers is 

available during Sunday School and 

Worship. Sunday School classes begin 

for youngsters at age four. Younger children may join 

them for music, story time, craft and snack. At age 

six children are encouraged to remain in worship 

with their families. 

Christ United Methodist Church 
ñVisible Hands of Jesus Christò  

 

 
Statement of Passionate Ministry for 2013-2017  

 

We, the members of Christ United Methodist Church,  

commit to living out our Mission Statement by:  

Witnessing our faith in Jesus Christ  

Promoting spiritual growth  

Sharing a unified vision and  

Serving people struggling with meeting basic needs. 

Reverend Ho-Soon Han 

Phone: 860-445-0088 www.christumcgroton.org 

Outdoor worship services will 

be on the 2nd and 4th Sundays 

in August (August 9, 23). 
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Flowers 
 

Please sign up for flowers for August! The flower sign-up 

chart has been moved to the Worship area of the bulletin 

board in the Narthex. 

Dear Family and Friends of Christ UMC; 

  

When a son brings home the daughter-in-

law to be, parents usually ask for her 

favorite food and treat her as a special 

guest. As time goes by, she is married and 

few years are passed, parents donôt cook a 

lobster tail or fillet mignon when she visits them. Rather 

they bring the dishes from their own families or cook 

together from their own recipes. By then they are aware that 

they have different ways of preparing the ingredients, 

different styles of cooking and setting up the table etc. If 

their relationship has been growing, they probably learned 

from each other the ways to improve their skills and new 

ideas to make the cooking more efficient and tasty. They 

probably have done a lot of compromising and negotiating. 

It is totally different relationship than the first time they 

met. If all went well, they are more honest, relaxed and 

comfortable with each other, even when they express 

disagreements and share a difference of opinion. A 

relationship with a deeper understanding and appreciation 

is forming, which helps them grow.      

  

A similar relationship formation happens between a pastor 

and a congregation. We meet as strangers, but as the years 

go by, a deeper relationship is formed, and learning and 

growing happens. As I look back over the past 4 years, 

since I became the pastor of Christ UMC, I realize that we 

didnôt have much of a lobster tail and fillet mignon time. 

Although conventional wisdom says that a pastor needs to 

do nothing but to love the congregation in the first few 

years, I have to admit that I was practicing more leadership 

than love. I recognized works that needed to be done and 

rolled up my sleeves and got into them right away. I know 

it was not easy for everyone to have a pastor whom they 

barely know try to lead them. As pastor it was a challenging 

task for me as well. And I appreciate the faithfulness of the 

leaders and congregation having been steadfast in 

supporting through the challenging years and continue to be 

in the journey of building a deeper relationship and stronger 

community together.  

   

Building a stronger community based on a deeper 

relationship is an important task for a congregation. As we 

continue to make that effort, I would like to have us work 

on one simple thingðassume good intentions. When 

someone does something or says something for the works 

of the church, most of the time there is an underlying good 

intention. It may not be obvious at the time, because we 

canôt always articulate exactly what we intent to say or 

things donôt always become transparent at once, at least as 

much as we intend to. And at times we donôt take enough 

time to figure it out. Thatôs why it is important to assume 

good intentions, then be curious and ask questions to get 

clarity. Otherwise we may end up jumping into negative 

assumptions and be critical toward others, which would 

weaken us as individuals and as a community. But by 

assuming good intentions, we will be able to respond 

positively and cultivate trust in and deeper relationship with 

one another, which will eventually contribute to building a 

stronger community.  

  

I hope and pray that Godôs love and grace lead and guide us 

in our journey together! 

 

In peace, 

Ho-Soon   

 

Day Retreat  

òGetting the Morning Right  -    

Spiritual Practices for Every Dayó 
  

Rev. Larry Peacock, director of Rolling Ridge Conference 

Center will lead a day retreat at Christ UMC on Saturday, 

September 19, 9-3 p.m. We will look at morning and other 

spiritual practices to guide us in participating with God in 

the living of each day and touching the world with kindness 

and compassion. If you are interested in attending, contact 

Ho-Soon by September 12. $25 (includes lunch and 

program) 

Check out the CUMC web site at 

www.christumcgroton.org 
for up-coming events, the latest 

newsletter and other happenings around 

the church. 

http://www.christumcgroton.org
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August Birthdays  
 

8/1 Gene Gancarz 

8/2 Nicholas Britt 

8/3 Joanna Benson 

8/5 Adeline Kim 

8/8 Pam Schmeelk 

8/12 Richard Kozlowski 

8/16 Suzanne Walker 

8/16 Malcolm Fowler 

8/19 Harvey Golumbic 

8/20 Pattie Selander 

8/22 Janice Humes 

8/24 Nemie Genido, Jr. 

8/25 Carol Robinson 

8/27 Cindy Reynolds 

8/30 Ellen Abutin 

Leaders  
 

Church Council Chair:  Austin Alvarez 

Lay Leaders   Austin Alvarez, Gail Yeo 

Lay Member to Annual  Audrey Smith 

Conference    

Trustees Chair   Bill Long 

Finance Chair   Austin Alvarez 

SPRC Chair   Cindy Reynolds 

Treasurer   Pattie Selander 

Asst. Treasurer   Carol Boiselle 

Financial Secretary  Charlene Hughes 

Church Historian  April Britt 

Membership Secretary  Janet Long 

Outreach/Witness   

UMW President:  Rosemary Golston 

UMW Vice President:  Teddy Timpano 

Nurture    Carol Alvarez/April Britt 

Worship   Ellen Abutin 

 

Christian Education  
Pre-KðGrade 5 at 9:15 a.m. Pattie Selander 

    Jennifer Patterson  

Grades 9-12 at 9:30 a.m. Sushma Sidhu  

Adults at 9:30 a.m.  Audrey Smith 

(September to June) 

Please Keep All Of Our Military  

Personnel In You Prayers  

 

Heath LaBox   

William Kenyon   

Todd Meyer 

Mike Sanders  

William Kent  

Derek Robinson  

Steve Veteto  

Floyd Sloan   

Scott Seaton  

John Selander 

Brandon Benson 

Brandon Patterson 

Heather Doughty  

Alex Reynolds  

Orlando Yeo  

Attention Ushers and Greeters!  
 

Please note that many of the ñworship-related itemsò 

formerly located in the rear of the church (cluttering up 

the windows and benches!) have been removed and 

located in a new cabinet behind the screen, under the 

coat rack in the Narthex. The cabinet is labeled, 

Worship Suppliesò and contains such items as listening 

aides, Acolyte materials, crayons for youngsters, etc. 

Everything is in its own plastic container which can be 

taken into the sanctuary prior to services, then returned to 

the cabinet later, to keep the back of the sanctuary neat. 

Thanks for your help with this change which is aimed at 

de-cluttering our church. 

 Congratulations! 

Church Office Hours  
Mon. - 9:00 a.m. - noon 

Tue. 8:30 a.m. - noon 

Wed. 8:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. 

Thurs. - Office closed 

Fri. 8:30 a.m. - noon 

Phone: 860-445-0088 Fax: 860-448-1254 

E-mail: ChurchOffice@christumcgroton.comcastbiz.net 

Web Site: www.christumcgroton.org 

Facebook:  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Groton-CT/Christ-United

-Methodist-Church-Groton-CT/122880586604 

mailto:ChurchOffice@christumcgroton.comcastbiz.net
http://www.christumcgroton.org
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Groton-CT/Christ-United-Methodist-Church-Groton-CT/122880586604
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Groton-CT/Christ-United-Methodist-Church-Groton-CT/122880586604
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Mobile Food Pantry 

The Mobile Food Pantry continues to serve 

more and more Groton citizens each 

month. It is providing an invaluable service 

to our community and many of you have 

taken the opportunity to reach our in love and caring to the 

people who so desperately need this food. Reaching out 

has been a multifold blessing: For those who donated the 

food, those who received it, and for those of us who were 

privileged to pass it out. I know you have felt it. 

 

This is a year-round service and commitment. The next 

date that the Mobile Pantry will be at the Groton Human 

Services is Wednesday, August 12 from 9:15 a.m. to 12 

p.m. A sign-up sheet for these dates is posted in Fellow-

ship Hall. Come on and join us!  

 

Fill the Cart 

The Outreach/Witness team has modified the 

food collection for the Groton Food Locker. A 

cart will be left in the Narthex into which 

canned and boxed food items may be deposit-

ed at any time. The items will be delivered to 

Groton Human Services once a month. 

 

Suggested Grocery List 
Bread, Cereal, Powdered Milk, Butter, Juice 

Canned Fruit, Vegetables and Soups and Stews 

Macaroni and Cheese, Spaghetti and Sauce 

Canned Tuna, Rice/Elbow Macaroni 

Peanut Butter, Jelly, Hash 

Monthly Free Community Breakfast 

The Free Community Breakfast serves peo-

ple of the community in a family setting. 

The next breakfast is scheduled for Satur-

day, August 15, 9-10:30 a.m. You can help 

us by donating breakfast items and volunteering on the day 

of event. If you are interested in, speak to Ho-Soon. 

 

New London Meal Center 

We will be serving at the NL Meal Center on Tuesday, 

September 22. If you are able to serve please e-mail me at   

carolaalvarez@msn.com  or call me at 603-278-2102 or 

860-460-4392 (cell), even if you think I know you will be 

there. For those who have not participated, we arrive at 

4:00, finish the prep work for the meal, serve the meal caf-

eteria style 5:00-6:00, then clean up and usually out before 

6:30. Many have helped over the years, and most have be-

come regulars, but we are always looking for newbies! 

 

Groton Community Meals 

The Soup kitchen project in Groton now has a 

new name, "Groton Community Meals." It's 

long-term goal is to establish an evening meal 

site for each night of the weekdays in different 

locations throughout Groton area. For now it 

will be a weekly supper held on the first, second, third and 

fifth Mondays at Faith Lutheran Church, 5-6:30 p.m. and 

on the fourth Monday at St. Johnôs Christian church on 

Shennecossett Rd. There are volunteer applications availa-

ble. If you are interested in, please fill out the form. If you 

have any questions, please speak to Ho-Soon.  

We will again be working with Groton Human Services 

to offer gently used clothing for families who are getting 

their kids ready for back to school. This year, all cloth-

ing will be offered at no charge. We will be asking for 

donations of gently used school clothing again this year. 

Target sizes are between toddler and teenager. Donated 

clothing should be bagged and tagged ñFor Back to 

School Eventò and may be left at CUMC (near the sew-

ing room) and at Groton Human Services. As we get 

closer to August, we will designate a few clothing sort-

ing dates at Groton Human Services. Please let family 

and friends know about this sale ï who is being served 

in particular. We have found that many people are espe-

cially moved to support an event such as this. Thank 

you.   

     

Teddy Timpano 

School - Ready  
Clothing Sale  

 
Gently used kids clothing 

sizes 4T  -  teens 

Friday, August 14 2013 

8:30 a.m. -  6:00 p.m. 

Sponsored by  

Christ United Methodist Church 

Held at  

Groton Social Services 

2 Fort Hill Road 

Groton, CT 

 

 

 

mailto:carolaalvarez@msn.com
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